
EXHIBITION OF DRAFT COWRA COUNCIL
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL PLAN 2021

Pursuant to Clause 18 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment
Regulation 2000, resolution of Cowra Council at its Ordinary Meeting
held 26 July 2021, and the requirements of the Cowra Council
Community Participation Plan 2020, the draft Cowra Shire Council
Development Control Plan 2021 (draft DCP) is placed on exhibition for
public comment from Friday 13 August 2021 to Friday 10 September
2021.

The draft DCP applies to all land that is located within the Cowra Shire
Local Government Area and is intended to replace the Cowra Council
Development Control Plan 2014. The purpose of the draft DCP is to
give effect to the aims of Cowra Local Environmental Plan 2012 (the
LEP), to facilitate development that is permissible under the LEP, and
to provide guidance on achieving the objectives of land-use zones
prescribed under the LEP. 

At the Ordinary Meeting held 26 July 2021, Council also resolved to
place a copy of Cowra Local Environmental Plan 2012 on public
display (for information reference purposes only) in accordance with
Clause 18(b) of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulation
2000. 

The draft DCP and LEP may be viewed during normal business hours
at Council’s Customer Service Centre, 116 Kendal Street, Cowra NSW
2794. A copy of the draft DCP and LEP is also available via the
Council’s website www.cowracouncil.com.au. Hard copies may be
purchased from Council on request (photocopying charges will apply).

All submissions must be made in writing to the General Manager,
Cowra Shire Council, Private Bag 342 Cowra NSW 2794, or by email to
council@cowra.nsw.gov.au. All submissions must be received by
Council no later than 4.00pm on 10 September 2021. Please note
that all submissions, including any personal information, will be made
available in a public report.

Note: Anyone making a submission that has made a Political Donation
or Gift to a Councillor or Council employee within the previous 2 years
of making the submission must report the donation or gift by
including a completed Disclosure Statement Form. This form is
available from Council’s Customer Service Centre or can be
downloaded from the public exhibition page for this project on
Council’s website.
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Pursuant to the provisions of Section 47 of the Local

Government Act 1993, Cowra Shire Council is proposing to

enter into a lease with Cowra Tourism Corporation for the

Cowra Visitors Centre Crown Reserve 190056 at Cowra. The

lease will be for a term of five years with a five year option.

The Crown Reserve is located on the corner of Lachlan Valley

Way & Grenfell Road, being Lots 408 and 409 DP 726962

Parish Mulyan, County Forbes.  

The purpose of the Crown Reserve is ‘Museum and Tourist

Information Centre’. The lease for the Cowra Visitors Centre

Crown Reserve 190056 will be in accordance with the adopted

Plan of Management. All members of the public are invited to

make a submission in relation to this proposal. 

All submissions must be made in writing to the General

Manager, Cowra Shire Council, Private Bag 342 Cowra NSW

2794, or by email to council@cowra.nsw.gov.au. All

submissions must be received by Council no later than 4.30pm

on 16 August 2021. General enquiries regarding this proposal

should be directed to Jenny Gardoll on (02) 6340 2066 or by

email to: jgardoll@cowra.nsw.gov.au.

PUBLIC NOTICE -  LEASE OF
COWRA VISITORS CENTRE -
CROWN RESERVE 190056 All liquid wastes discharged to the sewerage system, other than

domestic sewage, are classified as trade waste and need to be

approved under section 68 of the Local Government Act, 1993. 

We understand that COVID-19 is having a significant impact on

our business customers and in particular, food service

customers. If you’re closing your business during this time,

please contact us so that we may assist you with your trade

waste requirements. If you’re continuing to trade at normal

capacity, your requirements will stay the same.

If you are proposing a new business activity, and that activity

generates liquid waste that is discharged to the sewerage

system, then it is a legal requirement that you lodge a Liquid

Trade Waste Application with Council. If liquid trade waste is

produced but not discharged to the sewerage system, Council

still need to be notified. 

If you are unsure about the trade waste requirements of your

business, please contact Council’s Infrastructure and Operations

Department on (02) 6340 2000 or email

council@cowra.nsw.gov.au. A Council officer will assist you in

determining whether you need to lodge an application.

LIQUID TRADE WASTE -
BUSINESS APPROVALS 
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